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Data Breach Victims to Get Additional Protections 
Legislation takes aim at Equifax data breach 

 

SALEM – Six months after the data breach of credit reporting agency Equifax exposed the 

private information of 145 million Americans, the Oregon House of Representatives 

overwhelmingly passed Senate Bill 1551, expanding consumer protections for Oregonians.  

 

The legislation would institute a number of key provisions including requirements that breaches 

be reported more quickly and consumers have the opportunity to freeze their credit for free.  

 

“It is unacceptable that a corporation has free reign with our most sensitive personal and 

financial information, and not only do we have very little control over it, but they are not taking 

the necessary steps to ensure it is as secure as possible,” said Rep. Paul Holvey (D-Eugene), who 

carried the bill on the floor. “When a data breach occurs, Oregonians deserve to know about it as 

soon as possible and have an easy and inexpensive means to secure their information.” 

 

Senate Bill 1551 specifically requires credit reporting agencies to provide additional consumer 

benefits, including: 

 

• Allowing consumers to place a credit freeze with each credit reporting agency for free at 

any time for any reason; 

• Notifying consumers within 45 days after a breach is discovered; and 

• Limiting the ability of companies that offer free credit monitoring after a breach to 

converting that free offer to a service for a fee in the same transaction. 

 

The legislation also requires better safeguarding and practice to protect consumer’s personal 

information.  

 

The Equifax breach, revealed by the company in September, nearly three months after it had 

occurred, compromised the personal information of nearly half of all Americans. According to 

the Oregon Department of Justice, the Equifax breach jeopardized 1.7 million Social Security 

numbers in Oregon.  

 

“These incidents demonstrate just how vulnerable our information is,” said Rep. Janelle Bynum 

(D-Happy Valley). “It is time that Oregonians have the tools they need to protect their 

information online, and I believe this is an important first step in making sure that happens.”  

 

 

 



 

 

Oregon House Democrats are committed to protecting consumers at home and online. They are 

working to protect internet freedom, private information, and personal data, because Oregonians 

deserve to know that their information will be kept secure, that they have rights if they are the 

victim of a data breach, and that they can expect internet privacy. 

 

In addition to Rep. Holvey, House Democratic sponsors of the legislation include Rep. Janelle 

Bynum (D-Happy Valley), Rep. David Gomberg (D-Otis), Rep. Mitch Greenlick (D-Portland), 

Rep. Ken Helm (D-Beaverton), Rep. Pam Marsh (D-Ashland), Rep. Mark Meek (D-Clackamas 

County), and Rep. Rob Nosse (D-Portland). 

 

The legislation, which passed 58 to 1, now goes to Gov. Kate Brown.  
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